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His Excellency, 

Mr. Mark Llandro L. Mendoza, 

Secretary General of the House of Representatives, 

Republic of the Philippines 

 

 

Excellency, 

 
With much pleasure, I would like to congratulate you on your appointment as the new Secretary 

General of the House of Representatives of the Republic of the Philippines. 

 

As you are well aware, parliament of the Philippines has played a central role in the establishment 

of the Asian Parliamentary Assembly ( APA). This is why your parliament attaches great 

importance for this regional parliamentary organization and its prominent standing in Asia in the 

course of its activities for realization of parliamentary diplomacy. 

 

Considering importance of your position in the hierarchical organization of the House of 

Representatives, you can definitely have an effective role in further enhancement of cooperation 

with the APA Secretariat. 

 

All the best wishes for greater success in your new position. 

Best Regards 

Mohammad Reza Majidi 

Secretary General 
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